
Magnolia Point Women's Club 
Minutes August 11, 2021 

Magnolia Point Golf & Country Club Crystal Dining Room 
 
 
President Lorna Broughton opened the meeting at 3:30pm with a welcome and the Pledge of 
Allegiance. Lorna welcomed guest Nancy Skirpan along with new members Molly Snyder, 
Donna Habing, and Kim Schlosser. 
 
MINUTES:  Jaci Shields moved to accept the minutes of the July 14, 2021 general meeting.  The 
motion was seconded by Dee Pratt and approved by members. 
 
TREASURER:  Susan Mitchell reported that $200 was donated to the GCS Police Department for 
its Trunk or Treat event. 
 
GCS SCHOOLS:  Lorna reported for Kathie Cardon that representatives are needed for Clay 
High, GCS Junior High and Bannerman.  Representatives would function as liaisons between the 
schools and our club. Clear backpacks were requested for sixth graders. 
 
MEMBER ACTIVITIES: Linda Werring broke into song "Getting To Know You," which is the 
program planned for September with details to follow.  The picnic will be on Saturday, Sept. 25 
from, noon to 4pm at Spring Park.  There are fifty members signed up to go the Stetson Museum 
Christmas Display on November 15.  Refunds will be possible before the deadline. 
 
SCHOLARSHIP:  Joanne LaBeouf reported the committee will meet September 15. Applications 
will be delivered to the school in October, rather than January. This is earlier than previous years, 
in hopes of more participation. 
 
MEMBERSHIP:  Kim Belcher announced the mixer held after the meeting with free wine or soft 
drinks compliments of Membership.  Jola Greiner set up tables displaying Bunco, Bridge, 
Mahjong, and Euchre for members to sign up if interested in learning or playing. Also on display 
were the Magnolia aprons, bags and cozies that are for sale. 
 
BOUTIQUE:  Anne Bastress reported the October 25th boutique is canceled. The new dates are 
Monday, May 2 and Friday, November 11, 2022. She hopes that all volunteers keep their 
positions for the new dates. 
 
LUMINARIES:  Brenda Frey has met with her committee and will begin in September. 
 
OLD BUSINESS:  Joanne LaBeouf announced the ad hoc committee for teenage service hours 
has decided this is not the right time to start this project.  Debbie Shvetzov is cataloging all items 
belonging to our club. The raffle for OPCT tickets was won by Betty Bearden. 
 
Joanne LaBeouf announced that she is on the Comprehensive Planning Committee for the City 
and if anyone has any concerns or suggestions, please contact her. 
 
As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 4:04pm. 
 
PROGRAM: Mike Daniels, Director of Planning and Zoning for the City of GCS, was introduced 



by Linda Werring.  He presented a slide show and gave the details of our plan for city growth and 
how our city is responding. Spouses and guests were invited and participated in questions and the 
discussion. 
 
Members stayed for socializing, purchasing new items and checking out the game tables. 
 
Submitted by, 
 
Marlene M Jacobs 
Acting Recording Secretary 
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